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Dear Consultee
Scrap Metal Dealers Act 2013 Consultation

The Council as the relevant local authority for the purposes of the Scrap Metal Dealers Act
2013 (“Act”) has reviewed and updated its Scrap Metal Dealers’ Act Policy. The purpose of
the Policy is to provide guidance on the way in which the Council will administer and enforce
the requirements of the Act. It is therefore important to consult upon its contents before it is

implemented.

On 21 March 2023 the Council's Licensing Committee approved the draft revised policy and
authorised the Head of Legal and Democratic Services to consult with interested parties and
afford an opportunity for them to make any representations.

The draft Scrap Metal Dealers Act 2013 Policy is available to view at:
https://www.ribblevalley.gov.uk/downloads/file/3548/draft-scrap-metal-dealer-s-policy-march-

2023

If you do not have access to the internet, please contact the Licensing Officer on 01200
414454 to obtain a hard copy.

The Council would be pleased to receive any comments you may have on its draft revised
policy. Responses can be made by writing to the Licensing Officer (Alcohol & Entertainment),
Ribble Valley Borough Council, Council Offices, Church Walk, Clitheroe BB7 2RA or by e-mail
licensing@ribblevalley.gov.uk

The deadline for responses is Friday 30 June 2023.

Yours faithfully

LGP R

Stephen Barker
Solicitor
Ribble Valley Borough Council

Chief Executive: Marshal Scott CPFA
Directors: Nicola Hopkins MTCP MRTPI, Jane Pearson CPFA



